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19th February 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Relationship and Sex Education Key stage 4  

As you are aware, Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) became a statutory part of the 

National Curriculum in September 2020. As part of our school’s wider Personal, Social, 

Heath and Economics Education (PSHE) programme, your young person will receive RSE 

lessons. 

The purpose of the curriculum is to provide knowledge and understanding of safe and 

healthy relationships, based on respect. We have designed a positive curriculum to help 

students understand all aspects of their health, including their relationships and sexual 

health, and how this relates to their lives now and in the future.  

During the spring term the year 11 pupils will learn about – Families 

•different types of families and changing family structures, how to evaluate readiness for 

parenthood and positive parenting qualities 

•Explain fertility, including how it varies and changes, about pregnancy, birth and 

miscarriage 

•Define unplanned pregnancy options, including abortion, adoption and fostering 

•Discuss how to manage change, loss, grief and bereavement 

•Define ‘honour based’ violence, female genital mutilation and forced marriage and how 

to safely access support 

The first lesson will be an assessment of the pupils so that we can further tailor the learning 

to meet their needs and we can find out what they would like to know more about in RSE. 

The last lesson will also be an assessment to establish what the students have learned and 

to allow the staff to evaluate with the students how to improve RSE lessons in the future. 

You may find that your young person asks questions about a topic at home, and therefore 

you may want to take the opportunity to discuss topics with your young person. 

You can find the Woodlands Meed RSE policy via this link: 

https://www.woodlandsmeed.co.uk/page/?title=Policies&pid=126  

If you have any queries about the content of the programme, or resources used, please 

speak to your child’s class teacher.  

Best wishes, 

https://www.woodlandsmeed.co.uk/page/?title=Policies&pid=126


 

Nola Bennett 

 


